Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 9th December 2014 at the School.
Present:- Parish Councillors Cowey (in the Chair), Baker,  Dickinson, Morton, Peirson, Slingsby and Wardale
Mrs Stanley and Mr Hargreaves 
ERY Cllr Birmingham


Clerk - Janet Wardale

12/14/67
Apologies for absence  - Cllrs Falkinder and Neighbour 
12/14/68
Minutes of the meeting held on 11th November 2014 were agreed and signed as a complete record.
12/14/69
Declarations of Interest

Pond boundary – Cllr Morton

Clerk’s salary – Cllr Wardale
12/14/70
Matters arising
Culvert outside the pub has been repaired.
Light on the Sportsfield Approach Road has been reported again.

Water flowing outside BB College and Main Street 
Resolved  - to see if Cllr Pollard has managed to get any information. 
Dog sign for snicket.
The dimensions of the sign need to be sorted.

Resolved – liaise with Cllr Falkinder.

12/14/71
Footpath Update

Standing Orders were suspended.

Mrs Stanley updated the meeting about the progress of getting safe walking routes from the village.


The only current footpaths are the Hudson Way and the access to the Hudson Way from the Malton Road.


The Village is very poorly served by footpaths, with residents having to walk in the road or on the verges, which are shrinking.

It was felt it would be good to have a circular walk from the village.  


She discussed the possibility of having a “Trod” which is a type of rough footpath that has been used in Swanland.  Mrs Stanley has made enquiries with Carl Skelton at ERYC to see if this would be suitable in the village and she is looking into possible funding.


The Schedule 14 application trying to re-instate the path from Canada Drive to the Hudson Way, around the edge of the field is still ongoing.  This has been delayed with the new flood prevention methods and the legal team at ERYC  have been working on other things.  The work on it should begin again in the New Year.

All PCs had been asked about verges by the Local Access Forum and Mrs Stanley suggested that the verges on Etton Road should be highlighted as they are of importance for residents.  

Resolved – ask Cllr Pollard to chase up the Section 13 application.


To send a letter to the Joint Local Access Forum stating the importance of preserving the verges on Etton Road.  Mr Hargreaves agreed to draw up a letter.

They left the meeting and standing orders were re-instated.


Cllr Birmingham entered the meeting
12/14/72
ERYC Matters
(a) Highway matters

The water is still running down the road beside the back entrance of Bishop Burton College.  Cllr Birmingham did not have any information from Cllr Pollard but would check to find out if she had heard if anything had been organised.
Resolved – to ring the College to try and get further information.



Footpaths

The presentation from Mrs Stanley was discussed with Cllr Birmingham.

Resolved – Cllr Birmingham agreed to chase up the changes to the footpath at the back of Canada Drive at ERYC.

Traffic Survey

There was a discussion about the representative nature of the recent traffic survey on Highgate.

Resolved – to suggest a further survey.
Pot holes 
There is a pothole in the road just before the Hall coming into the village and other areas of damage before the Church.
Resolved – to report to ERYC.

(b) Local Plan Hearing
Cllrs Baker and Dickinson had attended the meeting but could not present the Parish Council’s views due to time constraints.
Mr Staniford had done a presentation to try and have CHER1 brought back into the plan as a proposition for development.  There was a discussion about the possibility of CHER1 and access.  Cllr Cowey expressed concern about the problems of drainage and sewage in the village as a whole.

Resolved – Cllrs Baker and Dickinson were thanked for attending.

Cllr Peirson agreed to draft letter to express the concerns of the Parish Council.
(c) Precept 

There was a discussion about the level of precept for 2015/16.

Resolved – that the Precept should remain the same as this year at £19.176.
(f) Possible Removal of Public Payphone
ERYC have asked for the opinion of the Parish Council about the fate of the public payphone on Main Street.

The options were:-
Agree to removal of the payphone

Adopt the box for £1

Object to the loss of the box with evidence.

Resolved - There were 3 votes for removal and 3 votes to buy the box.
Chairman’s casting vote was for removal of the box.
(g) Youth Group
The Youth Group had asked if a Parish Councillor would join their management team to allow for better communication between the groups.  There was a discussion, with concerns being expressed about the move being seen as giving the group an unfair advantage to the other groups in the village.
Resolved – not to put a representative on the management team.
(h) Village Taskforce Satisfaction Survey
There were no problems with the Taskforce.

Resolved – the Clerk agreed to fill in the Survey.

(i) Chairman’s Awards

There was a discussion about nominating Cllr Baker for one of the awards as a result of his work with the MUGA.
Resolved – the Clerk agreed to fill in the relevant forms.

(j) Consultation on Traveller and Gypsy sites
No observations.

(k) Anti-social behaviour statistics

No reports in Cherry Burton.

(l) Community Defibrillator


Funding may be available to site a Community Defibrillator in the village.  There was a discussion about possible sites, such as the Village Hall, the Pub or the Shop.

Resolved – to confirm the interest of the PC and ask for advice about the best site.
12/14/73
Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed:-


J. Wardale

Salary and expenses


£     312.30

PAYE


Oct, Nov and Dec


£         3.00

ERYC


Streetlighting contract


£    143.64

Inspection of MUGA





£    200.00


Youth Group

Grant




£  1500.00


Cllr Baker

MUGA expenses


£    116.02

12/14/74
Clerk’s Pay Rise

A pay rise has been negotiated for Parish Clerks, applicable from January 2015.

If agreed the Clerk’s monthly salary would increase from £313.30 to £320.42.


Resolved – to agree to the increase.

12/14/75
Dog waste bins

A resident has expressed her concerns about the amount of dog faeces not being picked up around the village.  She has suggested that more dog waste bins would help the problem.  She felt that one site might be Etton Road near to the Hudson Way access on the bridge and another at the bottom of the Sportsfield Approach Road on The Meadows.


Resolved – to enquire with ERYC to see if they would be willing to empty the bins and the costs involved.

12/14/76
Pond Land

There was a discussion about the poor state of the fence dividing the pond land from the land at 2 The Meadows.


Resolved – ask Mr Brown for advice about the possibility of replacing the fence.
12/14/77
Parish Council Committees


Planning

Erection of single storey extension at 27 Bishop Burton Road – no 

observations.

Feasibility proposal for wind turbines on land at Woodhouse Farm, Old Road, Leconfield – no observations


12/14/78
Sportsfield Management Committee

There has been no response from members of the Committee about completing a Register of Interest form.  A meeting is due to be held shortly.

The MUGA is being used and raising about £30 per week.


The hedge on Bishop Burton Road has been inspected by representatives of Bishop Burton College to see if they would be able to layer is, but they did not seem very keen to do this.


The meeting ended at 8.50pm
